

# Newsletter - Oak Wilt

# Safeguarding New York's Oaks: Pruning Timing Is Key to Preventing Oak Wilt

# Caring for Your Oaks in New York: Timing Is Everything

Oaks are among the most iconic and valuable trees throughout New York State, gracing our streets, parks, and woodlands. Yet, these beloved giants are at risk from oak wilt a lethal disease that has been confirmed in several New York counties and is spreading across the region. One of the most effective steps you can take to protect your oaks is to prune them only when they are dormant, in late fall or winter. In this special newsletter, we'll explain why timing matters so much, especially in the Northeast, and share expert recommendations to keep New York's oaks thriving.

## Understanding Oak Wilt: A Growing Threat in New York State

Oak wilt is a serious fungal disease caused by Bretziella fagacearum, affecting both red and white oaks, though red oaks (like Northern Red Oak and Pin Oak, common in New York) are especially vulnerable.

Once infected, red oaks can die within weeks, while white oaks show symptoms more slowly.

- Local Risk: Oak wilt has been detected in areas like Suffolk and Schenectady counties, prompting state-wide alerts.
- How It Spreads: The disease moves between trees via underground root grafts and overland by sap beetles carrying oak wilt spores.
- Why Pruning Matters: Fresh pruning wounds are highly attractive to these beetles, especially during New York's warmer months. Pruning at the wrong time can inadvertently invite the disease right into your tree.

## Why Late Fall and Winter Pruning Is Critical in New York

In the Northeast, including New York State, oak wilt is most likely to spread during the active growing season when beetle activity is highest and the trees' natural defenses are low. Late fall and winter, when temperatures drop and both trees and beetles are dormant, is the safest window for pruning.

- Beetle Activity: In New York, sap beetles become active as soon as daytime temperatures regularly climb above 50°F, usually from March through early October.
- Dormant Season Safety: Pruning between November and February, when beetles are inactive and oaks are dormant, greatly reduces the risk of infection.
- Tree Health: Pruning during dormancy also reduces stress, giving your oaks a better chance to heal and thrive come spring.

#### Recommended Pruning Calendar for New York State

- Safe Pruning Window: November through February
- Avoid: March through early October

# Risks of Pruning Oaks Outside the Dormant Season

Pruning oaks in the growing season creates wounds that attract beetles capable of carrying the oak wilt fungus. In the Northeast, this risk is highest in spring and summer, when both beetle activity and sap flow peak. Even minimal or emergency pruning during these months can invite the disease.

## Prevention Tips for New York Homeowners

- Schedule Pruning: Plan all routine pruning for late fall or winter. Remind your arborist or landscaper about the importance of this timing in New York State.
- Emergency Pruning: If you must prune during the growing season for safety reasons, immediately paint the cut with a latex-based wound dressing to help block beetles. While this isn't foolproof, it can reduce the risk.
- Spread the Word: Share this information with neighbors, homeowners' associations, and community organizations. Oak wilt can move quickly through local forests and neighborhoods.
- Choose Qualified Experts: Work with certified arborists familiar with New York's tree diseases and oak wilt prevention recommendations.

## Early Signs of Oak Wilt to Watch For

In New York's climate, symptoms can develop rapidly in red oaks, appearing as:

- Sudden browning or wilting of leaves, starting at the top
- Premature leaf drop in midsummer
- Dark streaks or cracks under the bark

If you notice these symptoms, contact your local Cornell Cooperative Extension office or a certified arborist for diagnosis and next steps. If caught early, oak wilt infection can sometimes be treated with targeted tree injection therapies performed by professionals. These treatments can help contain the disease and may save your tree and nearby oaks when administered promptly.

## Frequently Asked Questions: New York Edition

#### Is early spring pruning safe in the Northeast?

Pruning in early spring is risky in New York, as beetle activity can pick up with the first warm spells. Always aim for late fall or winter.

#### Are all oaks equally at risk?

Red oaks are especially susceptible in New York's climate, but all oaks can be affected. Take precautions with every species.

#### Should I always use wound dressing?

Only use wound dressing for emergency pruning outside the safe window, and apply it immediately after cutting.

#### I already pruned my oak outside the dormant season, what now?

Watch for symptoms listed above, and consult a professional if you're concerned. If oak wilt is suspected, a certified arborist can assess whether your tree is a candidate for injection treatment, which may help to manage the disease if started early.

### Oak Wilt and New York's Forests

Oak wilt threatens not just individual properties, but the health and beauty of New York's forests and urban landscapes. By following these best practices, you help safeguard neighborhood trees, parks, and the state's natural heritage.

## We're Here for New York's Trees

Our team is dedicated to protecting and preserving New York's oaks. We stay up to date with the latest research from the <a href="NYS Department of Environmental Conservation">NYS Department of Environmental Conservation</a> and Cornell Cooperative Extension. If you have questions about oak care, pruning timing, or suspect oak wilt, reach out for expert advice.

• Email: treemantom.2010@gmail.com

Phone: 716-870-3336

Website: www.treemantom.com

By pruning your oaks only in late fall or winter, you are taking a vital step in defending New York's landscapes from the destructive effects of oak wilt. Thanks for your commitment to healthy trees and vibrant communities!